Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: SW/JS

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0950/P

	Development Proposed:
	Demolition of existing bungalow.  Replacement five bedroom dwelling and change of use of agricultural land to domestic curtilage and the erection of a triple garage with storage and games room above at Southfields, Edisford Road, Waddington

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No objections to this proposal. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV3 - Development in Open Countryside.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy H14 - Rebuilding/Replacement Dwellings - Outside Settlements.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This application details a number of works to a property within open countryside. Firstly the applicants wish to relinquish two areas of existing residential curtilage – one area to the south of the dwelling, the other to the north east where there is presently an agricultural building in situ.   They then wish to extend the curtilage to the north of the existing garden to form a more logical boundary with an established field hedgerow.  In visual terms I do not consider these works would prove significantly detrimental and they would actually result in a more logical arrangement and facilitate removal of the agricultural building which is remote from other built form on site.  For these reasons I am of the opinion that this aspect of the scheme is acceptable. 

The next element of the proposal is the demolition of the existing 1930s bungalow and replacement with a two storey building of stone and buff render construction under a blue slate roof.   The dwelling would be repositioned closer to the northern field boundary and whilst it does represent a sizeable increase over and above the existing, in this instance I do not conclude that it would prove significantly detrimental to the visual qualities of the area.  The dwelling is set back approximately 110m from the roadside with the land form such that long range views of the property are limited.  

The plan also denotes the provision of a large detached garage to the south of the dwelling having approximate dimensions of 14m x 6.9m x 5.6m in height, again of stone, render and slate construction.   Comments regarding the potential visual impact of this are the same as for the replacement dwelling, ie I do not consider that there would be any significant detriment to the visual qualities of the area in which it is set.  

Therefore, having carefully considered all of the above, I am of the opinion that in this instance the rationalisation of curtilage areas and provision of a replacement dwelling and detached garage would not prove significantly detrimental in visual terms and thus recommend accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.
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